
To: Editor-in-Chief of World Journal of Hepatology,  
 
 
We have used the publicly available national inpatient sample dataset provided by The Healthcare Cost 
and Utilization Project (HCUP). The databases are limited data sets and patient identity is not known. 
Therefore, no informed consent is required for this study. 
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